Bardsey Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee 

Minutes – December 12th 2012. 
Meeting held in Bardsey Village Hall (Committee Room) on Wednesday 12th December 2012.
Present :- Jane Ambrose (JA), Jack Cairns (JC), Ed Stentiford (ES), Ian Frankland (IF), June Gallant (JG) and Mike Bosomworth.
Chris Sidle (CS) was also present at the invitation of the SC and has agreed to join the committee.

 Apologies:-.Stephen Bucknell (SB),  Lindsay Burns (LB),Jane Ingham (JI), Geoffrey Tatman (GT), Lance Tattersall (LT).  
 Declaration of Any Conflicts of Pecuniary and Other Interests.  An e mail had been received from GT stating that due to his on going conflict of interest regarding site 3363, he wished to resign from the SC. His resignation was reluctantly accepted, acknowledging the hard work he had put in to the SC. When the site allocation process is completed he hopes to return. 
ES declared an interest in Site 3363 (he directly overlooks the site)and CS declared an interest in Site 3134(his house is adjacent to the site) 

 Minutes of the meeting held on 14th November.  These were approved. 
 Matters arising- 
· Data obtained from residents attending Bardsey Open Day- Brian Tungate (BT) has listed  site preferences and comments on a spread sheet. IF has analysed the results. The Villagers’ summary accorded with 13 out of the 15 sites scored by the SC for Ward Member consideration. The total number of accorded “greens” gives us a total increase of circa 96 dwellings, but site 3363 is rather optimistic for 11 properties. More may possibly be squeezed out of site 1027 NE? There are a further 2 “amber” sites, giving a possible 57 more. IF considers this provides the SC with a clear mandate to progress. 
The highest scoring “greens” are site 1153 (Catholic Church), site 3363 (Mill Lane), and site 1027NE. 
It was agreed that it was essential to keep the village properly informed of the results of the survey and of the way forward, explaining to them that plans cannot be progressed at present due to changes being made by LCC. in the site selection process. IF to post summary results of Open Meeting on website and tie this in with statement regarding LCC delay i.e. park the issue until LCC info on SHLAA deliberations is known. JC agreed this step and reference will be made to the posting in the Bardsey News .
· Methods of contacting remaining Bardsey residents. CS said that the SC first needed to define its objectives and then work on how to achieve them. Nothing should go into the public domain until full agreement was reached by the SC. It is important to establish with whom we are trying to communicate – LCC, neighbouring villages, but in the main the residents of Bardsey. The latter is a diverse group. It is essential to raise the level of awareness as many villagers have no idea of what is going on and how it will affect them. It is also essential to establish what it is hoped to achieve at the end of the day- a complete brake on future development or an acceptance of some growth and an attempt to direct it. The next stage is to consider the media options. Although electronic communication is the modern and simplest method, it is clear that it is not well favoured by the majority of Bardsey residents, judging from the small number offering their e mail addresses for communication. It is also apparent that Facebook and Twitter are not widely used by those attending the public open day. JA suggested that the school could be contacted and asked to re-circulate info to parents. There are difficulties with this method. 
Internet communication should certainly be encouraged generally .Residents need to realise that the changes will affect them even if they do not live close to a SHLAA site. Further use of the Newsletter is a cost effective method of communication as it goes out to all households. JC warned, however, that anything more than flyers would not be well received by the volunteers who deliver. He further warned that the Church had attempted to distribute by hand letters to every household in the village but had found it an extremely difficult task .Pre paid response envelopes circulated to everyone was reasonably cost effective. The envelopes had cost £90 and setting the scheme up with the Post Office £70.Electronic responses could be requested. To persuade more people to submit their e mail addresses ES suggested offering a raffle prize  drawn out of a hat – perhaps a kindle. The Wetherby News could also be approached about news circulation but the problem with this is that there is no control over what they choose to include/exclude. 
· Housing Survey- SB has obtained Housing Needs Survey forms from Rosemary Kidd of Harrogate Borough Council administered by N.Y Rural Housing Enablers. Unfortunately there is no comparable support group in W.Y. SB is trying to locate another organisation which can help. The SC agreed that it would be useful to learn of any previous published data available . ES agreed to discuss matters with SB. 
· Village Champions. The Clerk had managed to obtain an electronic copy of the latest Register of Electors. 
· Question raised with Ian Mackay re Housing. LCC does have an affordable housing and exception sites policy but from the answer received SB concludes that they appear to be dropping the policy, probably due to lack of institutional support in our region.
· Question raised with Andy Birkbeck re Deadline Dates. :-
Jan 9th – Site Allocations suggestions go to the Executive Board for consultation 

Feb/ March – A 6 week consultation period. 

Spring/ Summer – The Core Strategy is to go to independent inspection. 
Autumn/ Winter – The Core Strategy is adopted. 

· Register of Interests Forms. A few are still outstanding.  

· Needs of Small Businesses- To be discussed at a later date.  

· Maps for Website- ES to contact Andy Birkbeck. . 

 Reports by working groups

· Planning – It had been confirmed that the 3 latest SHLAA sites in Bardsey have been officially accepted.                                                                                                                        Further discussion took place concerning the possibility of the Quarry site on Syke Lane being included in sites suitable for future housing in Bardsey. GT had learned from the UDP that it had been allocated as a possible site for Scarcroft (although in Bardsey parish).The general feeling of the SC was that it would not be an attractive proposition for Bardsey but could not be entirely ruled out. 
ES considered that planning issues should now be put aside until the site allocation is known , and the SC should concentrate on other aspects of the NP- the Housing Survey, further study of the Walton Plan, and issues of importance in Bardsey –flooding, footpaths and cycleways, village hall, relations with Church and Bingley, and general follow up from the Parish Plan.
· Education   JA was asked whether the existing school site was large enough to accommodate children from the village. She replied that, unless there was large scale new development, it was quite adequate. Present school numbers are on the rise.
· Health.- MB agreed to investigate the possibility of a satellite surgery from the Wetherby practice but was not optimistic of success. 
· Infrastructure. IF will take no further action until numbers of residents from new developments are known more precisely. He will then contact the various groups again. 
Report on Project Board Meeting with Andy Birkbeck – December 5th.ES and IF had attended the meeting which they had found useful,  although poorly attended.                                    The number of houses required for new housing from Leeds NE Area has been reduced from 4,600 to 3,900 and is still dropping .Relating to site 1027,John Procter had warned that a part site allocation could lead to development of the whole. He is hoping that the bulk of new development will take place on large sites and leave the villages alone. 

                                                                                                                                                 LCC proposed deadline dates re the NP have been postponed.  The Public Consultation period will now be in March/April. 

Phased in development of SHLAA sites is proposed. 

A new commercial bank in Wetherby (Handelsbanken) may be able to assist with NPs. 

A small drafting sub-committee was formed consisting of JC, ES, IF and CS  to push forward the production of a draft Neighbourhood Plan , building on the shell we already have. 

 Any other business. None. 
 Date of next meeting- Wednesday January 23rd.  
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